
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 W Alder St• Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490 

March 13, 2019 

Piper Roelen, PE, CHMM 
Principal - Environmental Engineer 
Landau Associates 
130 2nd A venue South 
Edmonds, WA 98020 

RE: 45 Day Extension for Updated Draft Interim Action Work Plan 

• Site Name: 
• Site Address: 
• Agreed Order: 
• Facility Site ID No.: 
• Cleanup Site ID No.: 

Dear Piper Roelen: 

Interstate 82 Exit 33A Yakima City Landfill 
Interstate 82 Yakima, 98901 Yakima 

DE 15861 
1927 

3853 

This letter documents Ecology' s agreement with a proposed extension to the schedule for 
delivery of an updated Draft Interim Action Work Plan as discussed in the attached email to 
Ecology dated March 13, 2019. This extension provides for an additional 45 days starting 
March 18, 2019 for delivery of the updated draft work plan. 

Please contact me at 509-454-7837 or cwen461@ecy.wa.gov with any questions. 

Regards, 

a'711fQ 
Chris Wend, PhD, PE 
Cleanup Project Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 

Enclosure (1) 

® 



Piper Roelen 
Landau Associates 
March 13, 2019 
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By certified mail: 7014 3490 0001 5526 9118 

cc: Joan Davenport, City of Yakima 
Jeff Cutter, City of Yakima 
Andy King, Foster Pepper PLLC 
Andy Fitz, Attorney General's Office 
Kurt Peterson, Foster Pepper PLLC 



Luke, Rhonda(ECY) 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Chris, 

Piper Roelen <proelen@landauinc.com> 
Wednesday, March 13, 2019 7:56 AM 
Wend, Christopher (ECY) 

Joan Davenport; Cutter, Jeff; Andy King; kurt.peterson@foster.com 
Yakima LF IAWP Request for Extension 

We nearly have the Interim Action Work Plan (IAWP) completed with the revisions we previously agreed upon. As you 
and I also discussed, we have been working on a revised approach to preventing landfill gas from migrating into the new 
roadway corridor (consisting of installing an landfill gas barrier/membrane on the roadway fill prism). This change 
requires coordination with and consideration from the roadway engineering design team (Lochner/HLA), and we are still 
working out some details related to the constructability of this proposed configuration and some roadway right-of-way 
issues. To provide us with sufficient time to make sure these issues are worked out properly, the City requests a 4-week 
extension for submission of the Final IAWP to Ecology (i.e., new deadline of April 8, 2019). 

In order to minimize any overall delays that could result from this extension, we still plan to send you an informal red line 
version of the IAWP text within roughly the next week so you can review most of the substantive changes to the report 
in advance of receiving the final version. We would just need you to know that some minor changes to the landfill gas 
barrier conceptual design may occur prior to submitting the final version of the report. 

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this request. We appreciate your time and attention to this 
matter. 
Regards, 

Piper Roelen, PE, CHMM 

Principal - Environmental Engineer 
Landau Associates 

Direct: (425) 329-0319 
Mobile: (425) 503-6784 
130 2nd Avenue South, Edmonds, WA 98020 
proelen@landauinc.com +www.landauinc.com 

Landau Associates is proudly CARBON NEUTRAL through our sustainable practices and financial support of US-based 
carbon-reduction projects. 

NOTICE: This commun ication may conta in privi leged or other confidential information. If you have received it in error, please advise the sender by 
reply e-mail and immediately delete the message and any attachments without copying or disclosing the contents. Thank you. 




